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Prague, December 20th, 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I shall wait until you instruct me to give £50 to Emil Bartholomeus in Arnstadt..

I have already written to you twice that Klaboch has written to me that he intends to collect for you starting in January 1882, and therefore will be in your employment, as we agreed when I visited you in the summer. In his last letter he told me that he had written the same to you. I have not written to him since November 27th, but I believe he will make a good consignment of [Odontoglossum] polyxanthum.

Is it the first consignment that Riemann is making from Burma ?

I would like you to get the Phalaenopsis stuartiana, Roebelen should try and find it. It is evident that he has not spent many years travelling in Manila. 

It is doubtful that there is a hybrid made by Lob bewteen Phalaenopsis schilleriana and grandiflora; Reichenbach also has his doubts. Since Lob travels for Veitch, he does not know anything about the pollination of orchids.

It is also possible that Hübsch will find some new Phalaenopsis, but there is anxiety about their travelling. Bull received some Ph. spinosa last year and they all arrived dead.

I am returning the flowers of the Masdevallia. Baron Hruby, Antoine and Schönbrunn have not paid yet, but I believe they will do so soon. Baron Hruby has fallen in love with orchids, he sits all day among them. I visited him yesterday because of the water heating system which he is having installed and which will cost between 5 – 6000 Mark. His orchids are growing very well apart from Pescatorea, Batemannia and Od. roezlii, the others are really in good condition.

Of all the orchids you receive, the baron wants 2 specimens of those he has not got yet. The weather is still warm up to 7 degrees.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Wishing you, your wife and children, happy holidays and a Happy New Year.

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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